
MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR 

President Katie Fenlon, Secretary-Treasurer Pat Austin, Vice President Shelle Veres, Recording 

Secretary Jackie Davis and Trustee Cindy Pannier would like to wish all of our members and 

their families a very Merry Christmas and happy and healthy New Year.  We especially want to 

thank all of our stewards for their efforts on behalf of Local 13.  We look forward to 2010 with 

optimism. 


